
NEWSLETTER N0 24 7TH AUGUST 2025 

 

STUDENTS TRANSFERRING OUT – END OF 2025  

If you already know that your child/ren will be leaving our school at the end of 2025 (except our graduating 

grade 6 students), please inform the office as soon as possible as this assists us greatly with our forward     

planning for 2026. 
 

ENROLMENTS OPEN 

Our enrolments for 2026 are currently being taken.  If you have a sibling who will be starting Prep next year 

and haven’t yet contacted the school, please do so as soon as possible.   

 

PFA TRIVIA NIGHT SATURDAY 30th AUGUST AT TIMBARRA COMMUNITY HALL 

Our Parents and Friends Association (PFA) have planned a wonderful night of trivia and games on Saturday 

30th August.  If you would like to attend this 18+age evening, please see information further in our newsletter 

for booking tickets.  Please come and support our school and enjoy a great night of fun with other parents.   
 

 

FUNDRAISING FOR BLPS - CONTAINER DEPOSIT SCHEME – VICTORIA  

Our school is registered to receive fundraising donations from “Return It” 

when10c plastic bottles and cans are recycled at their facilities. Families can   

select to donate to the school with all money raised being utilised within our 

school environmental and educational programs. If you wish to donate, 

please search for Berwick Lodge Primary School or use the ID code: 

C2000021153 

 

GRADE 4 SWIMMING 

Our grade 4 students will commence their swimming sessions from Monday 11th August to Friday 15th August.  

Please ensure your child brings the necessary items to school each day for swimming.  

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP BY 9:00am 
 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

EMERGENCY EVACUATION DRILL 

Over the next fortnight we will hold an emergency evacuation drill. We are required by the Department of Education to 

complete these each term. This assists us with planning and improving our procedures in the event of an actual  

emergency.   
 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 

On Friday 22nd August we will be holding our Book Week Dress Up day.  Students are encouraged to dress as their  

favourite book character.  Parents are welcome to come to our afternoon assembly (weather permitting) to see all the 

wonderful characters. 
 

NAPLAN REPORTS 

Our grade 3 and grade 5 families whose child completed NAPLAN, recently received their reports. The NAPLAN report 

is a snapshot from the day of testing, outlining where students are achieving for Reading, Grammar and Punctuation, 

Spelling, Writing and Numeracy. If you have any questions about your child’s report, please speak to their class teacher.   
 

NEW SIGNS AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Recently we had our signage around the school updated to assist with informing visitors how to find the office so  

everyone can sign in when visiting the school.   
 

Kind Regards,  

Sandra McCrum 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

       
Breakfast Club       Every Monday morning  

Book Club Orders due by 5:00pm    Friday 8th August  

Grade 4 Swimming Program Begins     Monday 11th August - Friday 15th August 

Grades 3, 5 and 6 Author Visit     Monday 11th August  

PFA Meeting        Monday 11th August  

District Athletics Competition     Tuesday 12th August   

Book Character Dress-up Day     Friday 22nd August  

Prep - 2 Author Visit       Friday 22nd August  

Grade 5/6 Hooptime Basketball Competition    Friday 22nd August   

Grade 5 Camp       Monday 25th - Wednesday 27th August  

Grade 1 PrimeSci! Incursion      Monday 25th August  

Grade 3/4 Hooptime Basketball Competition    Thursday 28th August  

PFA Trivia Night - 18 years+ Event     Saturday 30th August  

Helmeted Honey Eater Ambassador Excursion   Tuesday 2nd September  

Grade 3 Cranbourne Botanical Gardens Excursion  Thursday 4th September 

Pyjama Dress Up Day and Fundraiser     Thursday 9th September  

 

CONSENT AND PAYMENTS DUE: 
 

Grade 5 Camp Balance Due      Friday 8th August  

Grade 5/6 Hooptime Consent & Payment    Wednesday 13th August  

Prep - 2 Author Visit Consent & Payment    Friday 15th August  

Prep Nursing Program Forms Due     Monday 18th August  

Grade 1 PrimSci! Incursion Consent & Payment   Tuesday 19th August  

Helmeted Honey Eater Ambassador Consent   Monday 25th August  
Grade 3 Cranbourne Botanical Gardens Consent & P’ment  Monday 25th August  



PRINCIPAL’S DAY Friday 1st August 

To thank Sandra McCrum for all the amazing things she does as our school Principal, 

staff had a special morning tea. 

‘Sandra, we appreciate your hard work, guidance and the genuine care you show for      

everyone in our school. You truly make our school a better place.’ 

 

BULLYING NO WAY: National week of Action 11th – 15th August 2025 

Bullying No Way Week is Australia's key bullying prevention initiative for schools. It provides an opportunity 

for schools to create a shared understanding about bullying behaviours and share their bullying prevention 

policies and strategies. 

The theme for 2025 is 'Be bold. Be kind. Speak up.' 

It takes courage to spark change. 

Bullying is everyone's responsibility. It takes a community to be brave and address bullying behaviours, within 

and beyond the school gate. 

Students can be bold, kind and take a stand to support others being bullied. While parents and teachers are 

there to support children and young people learn how to behave in a positive way. 

In our community and in our school, we want a place where everyone can belong, a place that celebrates  

everyone, and where bullying is never accepted. 

This Bullying No Way Week, we're asking students, schools, families and communities to be bold and say 

something, be kind and support someone, and be proud to take a stand against bullying. 

During the week we will be engaging students in meaningful discussions and activities aimed at promoting   

empathy, understanding and respect for diversity. We encourage families to take this opportunity to have 

open and honest conversations with your child about the impact of bullying and what they can do if they need 

support.  

You can visit the Bullying No Way website for tips around how to have this discussion. 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/ 
 

100 DAYS OF PREP  

Our Prep students had a wonderful celebration day last Friday...100 days of prep! The  

first 100 days of prep are an enormous learning period. There are new faces, routines, 

places and skills to take on board and we are incredibly proud of their achievements so  

far. The students dressed up, celebrated with their teachers and enjoyed participating  

in lots of fun learning activities relating to 100.  Congratulations to all our Prep students  

for a wonderful start to their schooling and thank you to our Prep teachers for the amazing 

work they do in teaching our students.  Some of the students 100 days of Prep projects  

are on display in the corridor and they look fantastic! 

 

BLPS STATE SCHOOL SPECTACULAR CHOIR PERFORMANCE 

At a recent assembly, we were entertained by our State School Spectacular choir.  This was their first       

performance, and it was wonderful to hear their songs and see their enthusiasm!  Well done to everyone  

involved and thank you to Mrs Stevens for leading the choir.  We look forward to future performances!   

 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Thank you, firstly, to all parents and students who attended the student progress discussion meetings or 

made the time to contact teachers via phone over the last two weeks.  Parents are a vital link in the     

education and success of their children and the conversations between teacher, parents and students are 

invaluable to our student’s wellbeing and progress. Thank you to our teachers for their dedication to 

providing the best learning opportunities for our students and sharing this progress information with   

parents.  

 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/


 

SAFE CROSSINGS, SAFE KIDS 

The Department of Transport and Planning has launched a new  

road safety initiative for school crossings. 

The Safe Crossings, Safe Kids initiative: 

• reminds road users of the special road rules that apply at school 

crossings 
• promotes 8 safe behaviours at school crossings for drivers 
• outlines how to identify a school crossing. 

Throughout the term we will highlight an important safe  

behaviour when approaching or using a school crossing. 

 

 
 

 

 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

https://transport.vic.gov.au/news-and-resources/education-resources/safe-crossings-safe-kids


 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 



 

Maisie and Isaac PW  

 

Kaihan 1R and Ava 1B  

 

Joel 2LM and Evelyn 1/2W 

 

Landon 3M and Madeline 3/4K 

 

Archer 4P and Sabrina 4B 

 

Carter 5B and Laylah 5B  

 

Ruby W and Leo 6P 

 

Hannah PN and Elijah PW 

 

Kaihan and Maddison 1R 

 

Liam 2LM and Adelaide 2F 

 

Ollie T 3W and Matilda 3M 

 

Aria and Oscar 4P  

 

Mauri and Evelyn 5K 

 

Blake 6CR and Jasmine 6L 

 

Amber PW and Tommy PN  

 

Kit 1B and Ivy 1R  

 

Connor 2LM and Wynter 1/2W 

 

Sara 3W and Ranveer 3M  

 

Bodhi 3/4K and Maitry 4B 

 

Lola 5B and Boris 5LS  

 

Ella 6L and Arya 6CR  

 

Owen PW and Mehreet PN  

 

Tyler 1/2W and Mia 1B 

 

Zak 1/2W and Charlotte 2LM 

 

Senuli and Kaidyn 3/4K 

 

Roman 3/4K and Sofia 4P 

 

Lexi 5LS and Aarush 5B 

 

Shepley 6CR and Ebony 6L  

 

Carter PW and Frankie PN 

 

Leila 1B and Wilka 1/2W 

 

Noah 2C  

 

Zoe and Gene 3W 

 

Iyla and Felix 3/4K 

 

Ayana 5B and Christopher 5LS  

 

Anujini and Hudson 6P 



 

School Tours are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact the office on 9709 6700 or they 

can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Grade 3/4 Sport – Building Teamwork  

Through Play 
 
 

Every Wednesday afternoon, our Grade 3/4 students come together for  
sport, and it's been fantastic to see them building strong teamwork  

and cooperation skills through a range of fun and active games. 
 
 

Students have been participating in a variety of team-based  
activities including tunnel ball, kickball and four square. These games  

not only get everyone moving but also encourage students to take  
turns, communicate clearly and support one another. 

 
 

Whether they’re passing the ball through their teammates in tunnel ball  
or strategising as a group in kickball, it’s clear that students are learning  

the importance of working together to achieve a shared goal.  
Four square has also been a hit, helping students practise fair play,  

resilience and friendly competition. 
 
 

We’re proud of the way our Grade 3/4 students are growing as active learners 
and team players each week. Keep up the great work! 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

SCHOOL CHATS  

 
We’re excited to bring you School Chats — our brand-new podcast series designed to keep             

our  school community connected, informed and inspired. Each episode features  
conversations with students, staff and special guests who share their stories, insights  

and experiences from around our school. 
 

Whether it’s interviews with student leaders, updates on upcoming events or fun  
behind-the-scenes glimpses of school life, School Chats is the perfect way to stay in the                

loop. It gives everyone a chance to be heard and to celebrate what makes our 
 school so special. 

 
Tune in every week for fresh episodes full of news, laughter and honest conversations.  

You can listen to the podcast on our website. 
 

We invite all families, students and staff to join the conversation and be part of our school’s                            

vibrant community through School Chats.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients listed  
(ie: fun-size  chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Division Soccer 
 
On Friday 1st August, Berwick Lodge had both their boys and girls soccer 
teams represent our Edwin Flack district at the Casey North Division finals 
held at IYU Reserve in Pakenham. Both teams progressed to these finals after 
winning our district competition.  
 
The boys team consisted of Slavko 6CR, Elliot 6CR, Mikhael 6CR, Elijah 6CR, 
Farhan 6CR, Clement 6L, Pat C 6L, Pat M 6L, Avyukt 6L, Archie 6L, Lucas 6L, 
Leo 6P, James 6P and Josh 6P. The boys played competitively all day playing 
against Hallam P.S and Mary McKillop in their pool, winning both games and 
finishing on top of the ladder. They faced Brentwood Park in the semi finals 
and in a close game they lost by 1 goal. Such an amazing effort to make it to 
the semis. Well done!  
 
The girls team which was made up of Ava 6CR, Tilly 6CR, Amelia M-S 6CR, Isla 
6CR, Phoebe 6CR, Matilda 6L, Bella Grace 6P, Maddison 6P, Shayla 6P, Kenara 6P 
and Sav 6P also played two games in their pool. Although the girls lost both 
their games they fought hard against tough opposition in Mary McKillop and 
Doveton P.S. Fantastic effort.  
 
We are so super proud of both teams for not only representing our school but 
also the Edwin Flack district at division level. An amazing effort Lodgers!! A 
huge thank you to Ishleen Lamba for coaching both teams and to Kathleen 
McCulloch for her assistance as well as all the parents who came down to 
cheer on the Lodgers! 
 
Thank you. 
Kylee Muccignat 
P.E Coordinator 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Next PFA Meeting – All Welcome! 
 

Join us for our next PFA meeting on Monday 11th August at 9am in the  
Camp Australia building.  

We’ll be discussing all the exciting activities planned for the rest of 2025.  
Everyone is welcome, including younger children. We’d love to see you there! 

 
 
 
****************************************************************************************************** 

BLPS Aussie Icons Trivia Night 

Have you got your tickets yet? Don’t miss out on our upcoming Trivia Night, a fun-filled         
evening celebrating all things Aussie! 

Come dressed as your favourite Australian icon, test your knowledge, and be in the                 
running to win some fantastic prizes, even if your table doesn’t take out the top spot. With plenty 

of giveaways, a silent auction, and loads of laughs, it’s going to be a night to remember! 

  Saturday 30th August 

  Doors open at 7pm | Trivia kicks off at 7.30pm 

  18+ Adults only event 

  BYO snacks and drinks 

  Tickets are limited, get yours here: https://www.trybooking.com/DEGAY 

************************************************************************************************************************************ 

Father’s Day Stall – Volunteers Needed! 

Our annual Father’s Day Stall is coming up on Thursday 4th September, and we need your help! The stall will run 
from 9am to around 11.30am, and we need our parent volunteers to make the morning a success. 

If you’re available to help, please email us at pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au 
Volunteers must have a current Working With Children Check and have completed the school induction, our friendly 

office staff can assist if you need help with either process. 

Don’t forget, Father’s Day gifts can now be pre-purchased on Compass for just $5 each! 

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/DEGAY
mailto:pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 

 

  


